The April 5, 2017 meeting of the Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors was held at the municipal building and called to order by Chairman Tim Hansen at 7:00 PM.

Tim Hansen, Larry Sterner, Matt Bollinger, Steve McKonly, Adam Smith and Norma Markle were present.

Others present were Kate King, Officer Sterner, Keith Bortner and Scott Rabenstine

Minutes of the March meetings were approved as distributed.

Officer Sterner reviewed the February Police Report, the Department responded to 54 calls in the Township.

Scott Rabenstine presented the February Fire Report. The Department responded to 18 calls for the month. Scott also reported the Department has completed many hours of training.

Kate King from the Spring Grove Regional Parks presented a packet for the Board to review. The SGRP is in charge of the Spring Grove, Paradise and Jackson Township parks. They apply and have received grants from DCNR. The Township would still be required to mow and maintain the park. The SGRP would schedule all the activities at the park. The Board thanked her for her time and Kate stated if they have any questions she would be glad to meet with them.

Norma Markle read the Planning Commission minutes.

Keith Bortner presented the Bankert plan along Pamadeva Road. This plan consists of an add-on lot to the Menges property. Tim Hansen made a motion to waive the contours and existing conditions, Larry Sterner seconded and Matt Bollinger concurred. There will not a Zoning Hearing. Steve McKonly will need to review the deeds for these 2 tracts before plans can be signed. Tim Hansen made a motion to conditionally approve this plan, contingent on the Planning Commissions approval.

The Wolf plan is ready to be signed by the Planning Commission and Supervisors and then can be recorded.

Norma Markle read the Zoning Officers report. There was \$3,124.00 revenue for the month.

Adam Smith reviewed the Engineers Report. need to submit a request. The Hunter plan has been received and will have an in-house meeting for this plan on May 1, 2017. The Molison plan will be presented to the Planning Commission.

Matt Bollinger stated a lot of work is being completed at the park. A new roof is being put on at the concession stand and the fence is being put up at the lacrosse field.

Larry Sterner stated that they have received the 2004 Sterling truck. Larry will also be purchasing some mulch for under the park fence and the playground area. This area will no longer be sprayed, due to the strict guide line for licensed applicators.

Tim Hansen reviewed a letter from the Rail Trail Authority and suggested the Krug/Myers plan stays as it is.

The bond for the Donald Weaver turkey barn was received from Ag-Choice and will expire 3/31/19.

Norma presented a Non-Building Waiver for the Molison plan, the Board agreed to have this signed.

Norma Markle read the Treasures Report.

GENERAL FUND	-	Beginning Balance Revenue Expenditures Ending Balance	79,543.60 146,176.16 62,920.95 162,787.81
STATE FUND	-	Savings	195,875.79

GENERAL FUND - REVENUE - APRIL 5, 2017

•		
Clerk of Courts	Crimnal Fines	4.4
Tax Claim Bureau	Deliquent Taxes	2.13
Tom Reilly	Vehicle Fines	93.74
Tom Reilly	Crimnal Fines	16.15
Dale Myers	Insurance	476.88
York Adams Tax Bureau	Earned Income Tax	39,254.10
Recorder of Deeds	Transfer Tax	6,161.26
American Power & Gas	Dividends	13.1
Runkle's Insurance	Refund	51
Zoning Officer	7 - Bldg. Permits	1,569.00
Zoning Officer	2 - Filing Fees	1,530.00
Zoning Officer	Demo Permit	25.00
Cash	Tag \$	130.00
Sherry Thompson	R/E Tax ('17)	
Sherry Thompson	P/C Tax ('17)	